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PLAYERS PATTER 

February 2018 

        NEWSLETTER OF THE HOT SPRINGS VILLAGE PLAYERS 

WWW.HSVPLAYERS.ORG    WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/HSVPLAYERS 

General Meeting-Monthly 1st Tuesday    

Next Meeting:  February 6, 2018 

Ouachita Room, Ponce de Leon Center  

Board Meeting-Monthly 4th Monday 

Next Meeting: February 26, 2018 

HSV Chamber of Commerce  

President: Cathy Kraus  501-204-4009 marcatkra_48@yahoo.com 

Vice President: Vikki Powell 405-210-1104 vpowellllokc@gmail.com      

Treasurer: Bill Jervis 501-922-3376 w-jervis@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary: Donna Hinton  870-321-1297 dhinton49@yahoo.com 

Member-at-Large 1: Kat Clayton 214-986-7943 buddingbirths@gmail.com  

Member-at-Large 2: Alan Trippel  501-209-1277 alantrippel@att.net 

Member-at-Large 3: Larry Venable  941-400-4846 lwvenable@gmail.com  

Past President: Karen Feckler 501-209-1499 kmfecklr@hotmail.com  

                COMMITTEE CHAIRS  

Care & Concern: JoNancy Sundberg 501-922-3663 hsvcatmom@sbcglobal.net 

Hospitality: Kathy Jervis 501-922-3376  k-jervis@sbcglobal.net 

Membership: Laurel Gunderson  501-545-6844 gunderlel@aol.com 

Play Reading: Melissa Sonnen 501-226-5570 sonnenartstudio@aol.com  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
2018 Productions  

Arsenic and Old Lace          

April 20-22                      

Woodlands 

Play On!                                     

August 10-12                  

Coronado 

Mom’s Gift                                

November 18-20           

Coronado  

FROM THE PRESIDENT 

“Dreaming ahead…” 

In spite of the wintry start to the new year of 2018, things are heating up with the Players.  AR-

SENIC AND OLD LACE is under way with auditions, PR, and the gathering of a talented pro-

duction crew under the leadership of our new producer, Trina Harrington.  Bill Lamoureux is 

gathering a talented cast and come April, the magic that is theater will reveal itself once again 

at the Woodlands Auditorium. 

Meanwhile, your Executive Board is working hard at learning its new job and finding its way 

around the  task of strengthening the HSVP and looking ahead for new and exciting directions 

to move towards. It is a new adventure, at times arduous, at other times just plain drudgery, but 

most of the time a wonderful blend of imagination, hope, and dreams for the future. Just moving 

to the Village is an adventure in and of itself!   

For many, theater IS life and life IS theater. All of us come from different experiences. We bring 

different talents and skills, both in theater and in life. We have different visions of what is proba-

ble and what is possible. We seek to present our visions (and the visions of playwrights) to the 

world. But, to create success moving forward toward our visions, we need to be willing to know 

and respect our past, our history.  We need to be willing to listen, respectfully and interestedly, 

to one another. And we need to be willing to share, generously and charitably, as best as we 

are able. 

This year, in particular, is meaningful as it is the 40th Anniversary of our founding. Already, we 

are planning how to celebrate our unique presence in the Village and how to honor all we have 

accomplished, even as we move forward. We invite everyone of you to share your thoughts 

and dreams for making this year very special. And we invite you to “dream ahead” with us as to 

how to enrich our theater experience in the future. 

Cathy Kraus, President 

General Membership Meeting Minutes — January 2, 2018 

Meeting was called to order by President Cathy Kraus at 6:05 PM. 

Introductions of Board members who were present, several new and potential members, as well 
as several key seasoned members were made.  As the meeting proceeded, three HSV Players 
graduates (played children roles and are now in college) arrived at the meeting and were intro-
duced as Rylan Wheeler attending the University of North Texas; Melissa Romero attending 
University of Central Arkansas; and Matthew Pulscher attending Arkansas State University @ 
Jonesboro.   

Vice President Vikki Powell spoke abut the PLAYERS PLATTER newsletter and a contest to 
encourage members to read it and discover intentional errors for prizes.  She explained the 
content of the newsletter and requested contributions of interest that might be included.  A print-
ed copy of the letter with photographs was shown.  It was noted that minutes from the previous 
meeting are provided for review prior to approval.    

Minutes – Bill Lamoureux made a motion to approve the minutes for the November meeting as 
presented.  Larry Venerable seconded the motion and it carried by unanimous voice vote. (No 
minutes for December Christmas party) 

Treasurer Report-Treasurer, Bill Jervis reported that December revenue has been received and 
2017 ended with a profit.  An expenditure of $175 was made to purchase software to enable 
reserved seating at the Coronado Center.   A thank-you card was received from the Recreation 
committee for several people that participated in the Enchanted Forest at the Harvest Festival. 

Executive Board-Cathy Kraus reported that the Executive Board held a Planning retreat to ex-
plore ideas for the improvement and development of the organization.  It was very productive, 
and another meeting is scheduled for January 25, with quarterly meetings to follow as needed. 
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Old Business – Cathy Kraus will continue to represent HSVP at the Preforming Arts Alliance at 
the January 4 meeting.  At this time, it is anticipated that our participation may involve some ad-
ditional expenses but could yield some very valuable benefits.  

New Business- New tools have been purchased and marked for the HSVP workshop and addi-
tional electrical access has been installed.   

Season Ticket sales-Vikki Powell reported that Season tickets are now being sold and will re-
main available until after the first production in April.   She explained the process of selecting 
seat and performance.  

Production updates-ARSENIC AND OLD LACE- Director, Bill Lamoureux summarized the play 
and reported that auditions will be held at the Coronado Center on January 27 at 10:00AM and 
January 28 at 1:00PM for 11 male and 3 female roles. 

It was also noted that Directors and Producers are still needed for the next two productions in 
2018.  Our next musical (yet to be determined) is scheduled for April 12,13 &14, 2019. 

40th Anniversary – Several great ideas for a 40th HSVP Anniversary Celebration were collected.  
Additional input will be collected, and volunteers will be needed to make this event happen.  
Contact Vikki with your thoughts and suggestions.    

Meeting adjourned at 7:23 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Donna Hinton, Secretary 

What?   ARSENIC AND OLD LACE 

When?  January 27, 2018   10:00 AM    

    January 28, 2018    1:00 PM 

Where?    Coronado Community Center    

Visit the Players website, 

WWW.HSVPLAYERS.ORG, for 

additional audition information 

under the Produktions tab.   

MY THOUGHTS ABOUT DIRECTING 

BY 
ROGER CANNELL 

 

In my experience over some 75 years I have come in contact with many actors, teachers, direc-
tors, and others connected with theater in its many forms.  Of the numerous elements that seem 
important, one that stands out most is a willingness to be flexible.  The first time will seem a little 
scary, but the joy and pride that comes from a successful production is well worth the effort. 
 

Whether directing or acting, my first element is to always thoroughly read the script and note the 
many things the author has presented.  Pay close attention to the smallest pictures included and 
begin to develop an approach to the overall picture of the project. Outline each of the characters 
within the script, including the supporting cast as well as the leads. Remember, the director is 
creating the entire picture, not just one character. Cut the script into small pieces. Size small 
enough for each actor to learn the pages comfortably. Build the rehearsal schedule around the 
small pieces.   Determine the order the script pieces will be rehearsed. Generally, I prefer to 
work the longer portion of the script first….the cast can work on the shorter portion on their own.  
Pick the time that rehearsals will be “off book”….do not become upset if the first times are less 
than complete….it will get better. 
 

Note, I have not included too much emphasis on “character.”  It is important to explain early what 
thoughts you have about each character.  I tend to let each actor develop these details as we go 
along.  Character development does not come until the actor is off book. I let them develop that 
character by offering suggestions, sometimes in detail and other times in brief observations. 
 

Very early (before auditions), I spend a lot of time putting the details in graphs, spreadsheets, 
and in   memo form.   Then I share them with the entire production staff.  These meetings get 
everyone involved, participating, and sharing ideas. Then let them do their job!  It is customary, 
however, that the director has final say.   
 

A final thought, this approach is my approach.  It is important for a director to understand the 
things that an actor needs to have in mind when acting.  There are many sources to use to be-
come familiar with the fundamentals of acting.  The same is true with directing and techniques 
about directing. 
 

Of course, experience is also a good teacher.  I have experienced directors who tend to the loud 
side and many who tend to the more quiet side.  My approach tends to the quieter side. 
 

The goal is to have fun, enjoy the experience. Having done that you will be anxious to do it 
again! 
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$$  MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL  $$   
Hark, did you know 

that “Nothing will 

come of nothing,” 

especially if you 

don’t renew your 

2018 membership 

between now and 

the end of February? 

‘Off with his head!’ 

$15.00—adults 

$25.00—couples 

$10.00—80+ years 

$5.00 up to age 19 
 

Make your check payable 

to: Hot Springs Village 

Players, P.O. Box 8404, 

Hot Springs Village, AR 

71910-8404 

The January 2018 Hemispheres magazine printed an interview of the actor John Lithgow. He 

was asked, “Do you hear from fans about any one role in particular?”  Part of his response 

was this:  “An actor always makes his biggest impression the first time you see him.  Do you 

know the five stages of an actor’s life?  Let me tell you. The first stage is, Who is John Lith-

gow?  The second stage is, Get me John Lithgow.  The third stage is, Get me a John Lithgow 

type.  Then comes, Get me a young John Lithgow.  And the last is, Who is John Lithgow? 

“This is very 

midsummer 

madness,” but I 

shall renew.  

How much? 

What other non-profit organization in The Village has celebrated a 40th Anniversary?  We 

may be the first to do so.  We want your help with ideas on how we should celebrate this 

phenomenal milestone.  If you’re interested in being part of a celebratory committee or have 

some ideas to share, please contact any of the board members. 

Need a ride….Share a ride 

Would you like to share a ride with a fellow Players member?  Are you a Players member 

that needs a ride to our monthly meeting or a Players event?  Jo-Ann Dobscha suggested 

this might be a neighborly gesture.  If you can share a ride or would like a ride, please con-

tact Jo-Ann at 501-915-9608. 

Kat Clayton, Cathy Kraus and Donna Hinton all 

found the deliberate error in January’s newslet-

ter.  They declined the prize so that a non-board 

member might win it.  Did you find the deliberate 

error in this month’s newsletter?  If so, come to 

the February meeting and tell us what it is.  If 

more than one member finds the error, a drawing 

will be held for the winner. 

HAPPY VALENTINE’S DAY 

WELCOME TO OUR NEWEST HSV PLAYERS MEMBERS 

Linda Arnn Arteno—Interests in acting, directing, music director, instruments, photography. 

Glen Arteno—Interests in acting, directing, music, vocals/instrumentals, choreography and experi-

ence in bass/vocals. 

Deborah “Susan” Harrell—Interests in acting, promoting/marketing, ticket sales, usher, make-up, 

costume design and experience in community theater. 


